Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

July 6, 2105
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain National Park Trip Coordinator/Webmaster; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Coordinator; Mr. Corley; Mr. Ackermann; Mr. Cathcart, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. M. Shelton; Mr. Franklin; Mr. Bettles; R. Kuenzli, SPL; Jordan Cavender, Eagle Candidate
Mr. Clamp opened the meeting at 7:30 with condolences to Mr. G. Lee.
Jordan Cavender, Eagle Scout Project Proposal
· Jordan proposed replacing part of an old food pantry at Family Vision Ministries Church and expanding it.

· The pantry will be 10’ x 8’ x 8’. The project would start in August, and would require five or six workers, as the area is fairly small. Leaders/adults are needed to operate power equipment.

· Most lumber will be donated. Plywood shelving and other supplies and materials are estimated at $415; Jordan will ask troop parents for donations.

· Ms. McGregor made a motion to approve. Mr. Barnes seconded. Motion was approved unanimously. 

Mr. G. Lee (Scoutmaster)
· No report.
R. Kuenzli (Senior Patrol Leader)
· Scouts will leave for summer camp this week. A reminder email was sent about having trunks checked today or tomorrow.
Mr. McGregor (Rocky Mountain National Park trip/Webmaster) 

· The trip to RMNP was successful. Timing was excellent and everything went as planned except for a trailer tire mishap.
· We are almost at capacity for photos on the site. As a result, the site will show pictures for only the past 7 or 8 years, with the rest archived/saved.

Ms. McGregor (Secretary)

· Mr. Kuenzli moves, Mr. Law seconds approval of June troop committee minutes. Motion approved unanimously.

Mr. Clamp (Committee Chair)

· Per Mr. Croom, summer camp registration has been completed.

· Mr. Corley will collect medical forms for camp.

· Mr. Bettles will coordinate camp transportation.

· Mr. Clamp moved that Mr. Kuenzli be authorized to purchase a folding table. Mr. McGregor seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

· Mr. Corley needs a list of adults attending summer camp, and needs assistance loading the trailer on Saturday morning. Mr. Bettles, Mr. Ackermann and Mr. Kuenzli volunteered to help.

· Mr. Barnes reminded that medications taken to camp must be in their original containers. Fees are on the supply list. Mr. Croom handed out a form detailing additional fees as needed for certain courses. Those participating in TNT (Tenderfoot Training) will need to complete some forms.

· Mr. Kuenzli will confirm that the tour permit was completed for summer camp. If not, he will complete it. There will be 47 scouts, four full-time adults, and several part time adults at camp this year.

Mr. Greene (Treasurer)
· The troop account will remain at about $12,000 after we pay the $3,500 still owed for summer camp.

· The troop is owed $1,600 to $1,800 from scouts for camp.

Mr. Clamp (Committee Chair)
· Per Mr. Jordan, the troop’s 25th anniversary celebration will be on September 13 at the Paw Paw Shelter at Saluda Shoals. Specific details will be determined and communicated. Mr. Barnes volunteered to get patches if we decide to do them.

· Clemson Merit Badge University is Saturday, September 26. Ms. Harrison has been asked to manage registrations.

· The troop needs someone to take charge of the white water campout, August 28-30. Mr. Barnes has done most of it, and will do the tour permit. (Mr. Franklin volunteered.) Food cannot be brought in. However, there is a public park with a picnic area about five minutes away. We may want to consider a troop feed for dinner.

Mr. Law (Advancements)
· Mr. Law has merit badge cards.

· Merit badge counsellors are needed.

ROUNDTABLE
Mr. Corley: 

· Adults must have their Youth Protection card or certificate with them at camp.
Mr. Barnes:

· The OA super fellowship is August 13-16. The Ordeal will be on the night of the 12th.

Mr. Law:

· There will be no meeting on Tuesday (during camp) or the Tuesday after camp.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:08.

Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.[image: image1.png]



